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MOTTINGHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Chair:  Gail Hodges
Minutes of the Meeting of the Executive Committee held at the Methodist Church Hall at 7.00pm on Thursday 16th March 2023
1. Welcome and apologies
Apologies: Lawrie Bell, Cathy Dowse, Jane Cornish, Matt Hartley, John Hills, Richard Mainwaring-Burton, James Martin, Will Rowlands, Graham Soars.
In attendance: Sally Babi, Robert Blanks, Carol Borhani, David Cartwright, Astrid Chklar, Gail Hodges, Bob Lawrie, Juan Trellez, Lesley Robins, (Secretary).
2. Minutes of the meeting of  19th January 2023
Agreed as an accurate record.
3. Priority Items
3.1 Preparations for the AGM – Wednesday 3rd May 2023 

	WHAT
	WHO

	Book hall
	LR- done. 

Oddfellows Hall booked 6.30pm to 9.30pm

	Prepare agenda and brief Chair
	LR

	Confirm Cttee members willing to stand for re-election
	LR

	Opening Oddfellows Hall
	Gordon Day

	Setting up tables and chairs before the meeting
	LR, JT, 

	Attendance register
	LR to prepare register

	Sourcing/providing raffle prizes
	CB, DC, AC

	Selling raffle tickets
	AC

	Organising and serving refreshments
	SB

	Organising raffle
	

	Clearing up afterwards
	LR, JT

	Locking up
	Gordon Day


LR to circulate this list to members not present at this meeting.
3.2 Preparations for the Coronation Picnic to be held on Monday 8th May 2023

Methodist Church Hall and garden booked 12.00pm to 6.00pm. Event to run from 2.00pm to 5.00pm.
In his absence Richard M-B reported the following: The Flower Arrangers are having a flower festival in the Methodist Church over the weekend which will be open on Sunday and Monday, with the assumption that the populace will be at home or up town watching the event on Saturday. Eddie Green is arranging for the Methodist Garden to be tidied and available along with the hall for all day Monday. We will need A) Enthusiasm and B) Volunteers for the picnic. The expectation is that punters will bring their own picnics although refreshments can be available in the Hall. Thus the main need for volunteers is to set up and tidy up on the day and distribute flyers locally beforehand.
Other matters: We have been awarded a grant of £250, based on this being a community event, thanks to Sally. We have some volunteers – Richard and Brenda Mainwaring-Burton, Lesley Robins. The matter of flags and bunting still needs to be resolved, in particular where bunting can be hung. David Cartwright will investigate. The costs for hanging the flags and bunting are high and will deplete our Christmas Lights reserve. Lesley Robins will ask Festive Decorations if they will give us our flags and bunting.
It was agreed that there needs to be another meeting of the Festive Lights Committee to pin down arrangements for the Coronation Picnic.
4 Chairman’s Report
Our insurance company has paid £750 for like for like replacement of the stolen defibrillator. LAS have changed their policy and cabinets may now be locked, with LAS having the key code. It was agreed that we should install a lockable cabinet at Foxes Field at a cost of £500. Although it is judged that the MRA can afford this, Eltham College has been approached for funding support. David Cartwright also asked that a request for funding be sent to him.  Ken Lodge will also be contacted re funding and the possibility of CCTV on the site and the matter will be raised at the AGM. Two successful training sessions have been run at the library. Eltham College is looking into whether they have training dummies.
5 Representative Reports
5.1 Councillors, Bromley
Cllr Cartwright reported the following:

· He has contacted traffic officers about the road works and traffic lights not working efficiently.

· DRIS has been broken into again.

· The legal department is looking into the licence granted to the Foxes Field bar and the nature of functions that can be held there. The situation needs to be monitored. Local residents have complained about the lack of consultation.

· Concerns about two sets of dogs remain. Police officers have spoken to the owners.

· Mottingham Community Learning Centre is closing and moving into the library. It is envisaged the Centre will work at the library when it is closed. It will also function one day a week at St Edwards on Mondays. This must be seen as a temporary measure until a more appropriate, more local venue can be explored.

· With regard to the parade and parking, this work is on hold until all the services have been installed. The planters won’t go in until this work is completed.

· There is unrest regarding the impact on local roads with speeding cars. Cllr Cartwright has a meeting with the Head of Highways to see how the situation can be resolved.

· ULEZ is a big issue. Bromley Council should hear by the end of the month as to whether there are grounds for a judicial review.
5.2 Police, Bromley
Nothing to report

5.3 Councillors, Greenwich
In his absence, Cllr Hartley reported the following:

I am sharing this response from the planning officer about my asking about the new planning app for 35 Hartsmead Road (also copying Bob and David for info). 
The planning consultation closes 31st March if MRA wanted to send in objection – here’s the link (For what it’s worth I highly doubt that this will find favour with planning officers, given the history here)

“Dear Cllr Hartley,

 

As you have noted the applicant was served an enforcement notice (E/20/0661) to demolish the subject outbuilding. An appeal of the enforcement notice (APP/E5330/C/21/3280791) was dismissed in August 2022, and therefore the outbuildings demolition is required by August of this year.

 

I understand that a portion of the outbuilding has already been demolished; however I need to do a site visit to confirm. The applicant is seeking planning permission for a portion (40m2) of the outbuilding to be retained as a smaller outbuilding. Should they be successful in the application they would not be required to demolish this portion of the outbuilding. Should the application not be acceptable, then the will be required to demolish the remaining section of the outbuilding by August this year.

 

I hope this clarifies the situation.”

5.4 Police, Greenwich
Nothing to report

5.5 Planning, Bromley
In his absence Graham Soars reported:

· Nothing too much to report other than that the Chantry in Mottingham Lane, part of the Headmasters residence, has finally got planning consent after almost a year to the day since its application to convert the old coach house. I believe the site may have been the subject of previous applications but this approved scheme was seen by many including myself wearing my MRA hat as “tasteful and appropriate"

· The Planning Committees for early March have been postponed and no other agendas are set at present for the rest of the Month.

· With regard to the email from the Planning Consultant, acting for Bannatynes to prepare proposals for residential development on land to the east of Bannatynes Health Club off Marvels Lane, I note the application will be submitted to London Borough of Bromley (LBB) with London Borough of Lewisham being consulted by LBB as an adjoining authority. This is certainly one to look out for. It looks to me like they might to try to extend the housing on Pennington Way perhaps. 

· David Cartwright will establish whether the Application will be via Bromley or Lewisham please.
· David Cartwright and I are hoping to meet up w\c 21 March to progress the funding submission for some improvement works to Mottingham Park.

5.6 Planning, Greenwich
Robert Blanks had circulated the list of the most recent applications. He noted that should the 35 Hartsmead application go ahead it would make a mockery of the appeal system under which they have already been instructed to demolish; and the proposed development of the garages behind 47-73 Mottingham Road. The other two new ones surprised him as he was not aware one needed planning permission to replace double glazed windows or to change the level of one’s back garden.
Robert also wanted to note his reservations about the traffic survey going on in West Hallowes at a time when normal patterns are disrupted by the Lidl works. Any decisions could therefore be based on false information which will help no-one.
The following note was received from James Martin:

There are no significant updates from me regarding Eltham College. The following may be of interest to the committee:

· The cherry trees have been removed. The next stage will be digging the trench for the power cable; then completing installation of electronic pedestrian gate; then new fencing, then new hedging, then replacing the trees. This will all take place in the coming 6-9 months, predominantly during school holidays and weather dependent but should not cause disturbance to neighbours.

· The school will shortly put in a planning application for two lots of storage. A storage shed on the Astro hockey pitch; and storage at the Junior School by the hall. Details on planning portal in coming weeks.

· Over Easter a temporary classroom will be delivered and installed behind the Gerald Moore Gallery (as per previously approved planning to enable us to refurbish the Science laboratories one at a time). This will involve lifting it from a lorry by crane into position and may cause short disruption along Mottingham Lane for an hour or so.

 

6.7 Bromley Residents Federation
Nothing to report
6 Treasurer’s Report
A financial report was not available for this meeting.
7 Membership Secretary’s Report
In his absence, Richard M-B reported that dribs and drabs of collections are still coming in. He likes the suggestion of default membership, (suggested at our last meeting), but we will still need to circulate and promote contributions for the newsletter which would necessitate door to door leaflet drops, rather than rely on website visibility. We could also run into the voting issues should it arise. Further thinking required.
After some further discussion when matters such as raising funds and the purpose of the MRA, it was agreed that Robert Blanks and Bob Lawrie will work together to produce a guidance document.
8 Festive Lights Report
Lesley Robins has agreed to replace Robert Blanks as Chairman of this Committee. Other relevant matters are reported under agenda item 3.2
9 Lidl Update
The following updates were provided by Graham Soars and Cllr Rowlands.
From Graham: With regard to Lidl, I did re engage with their Contracts Manager who we met some time ago. We spoke about the temporary light issues but then events over took the conversation. I also emailed Natalie Lloyd of Lidl who we also met before She re iterated that we need to wait until a store manager is appointed before we can discuss Community engagement.  I have sent a follow up email this week.

From Cllr Rowlands: Just to update you on the situation with Lidl. David and I received the below communication from Max Clapton on Friday. We are yet to go back with a date to meet however, after reading the standard response they quite possibly send to everyone expressing a concern, it does seem very clear that Lidl like to stick to the rules when it suits them. 

	
	
	


“Dear Councillor Rowlands,

 

Thank you for your email. We are very much looking forward to opening our new store in Mottingham and bringing Lidl to the local community.

 

We are sorry for the disruption the store’s construction has caused local residents. As a business, we take our responsibilities under planning legislation very seriously and our stores are constructed and operated in line with the conditions approved by the local council. It is always our aim to ensure that construction work and store operations have the lowest possible impact on our neighbours and local community.

 

We would like to assure you that we continue to work with our contractor to ensure any disruption is minimised. We are also working with our building contractor to ensure there is communication with residents and any issues are resolved swiftly. In addition, our contractor will have external windows and walls cleaned of any dust caused by the works, as well as cleaning any associated garden furniture – this will be undertaken at the end of the project, however intermittent cleans have been undertake throughout the course of the works.

 

Regarding the car park lighting, I have been in contact with the residents following the meeting and confirmed that our review of the lighting columns is still ongoing. The review to date have not been able to determine an alternative solution to the planning approved situation Lidl have installed, without raising the level of ambient light on the site. We’re aware that any increase in lighting will not be compliant with the planning consent we have been granted.

 

The lighting on the site has been designed and installed in accordance with the consent granted to condition 19, being a condition imposed by the council as part of Lidl’s original planning consent. The lighting strategy has been designed with the following considerations:

· Free flowing illumination beyond the site boundaries has been restricted, with careful consideration taken to ensure no loss of amenity due to glare; this has been implemented through shielding of the LED’s and efficient mounting heights.

· The external lighting scheme has been developed to provide a safe and secure car park for customers and colleagues.

· The luminaire selections have been made in accordance with ILP guidance notes for environmental Zone E3 “suburban”, taking account of the local residential properties.

 

Furthermore we would like to assure you that the fence that has been constructed is an acoustic fence, being installed in line with planning condition 18 both in terms of height (2.4m high) and specification that was approved in Lidl’s planning consent. The fence will provide noise insulation from the general operations on our site. Furthermore we ensure in suburban locations further noise mitigation measures are implemented, for example no delivery vehicles idling when delivering. The planning consent has also restricted deliveries between the hours of 8am-9pm Monday-Saturday and 10am-4pm on Sundays.

 

Lidl has made significant investments to ensure compliance with the planning consent and subsequent discharging/satisfaction of the planning conditions implemented by the local planning authority, as part of the planning consent given. Retrospective changes and formal sign off would lead to a delay to the store opening and will increase costs at a time when we are working hard to keep prices low for our consumers.

 

Regarding the store opening date this is still pending a firm date, however it is due to be mid-late April currently. Once a date is finalised, banners will be installed to inform the local community of the new opening date.
 

I would welcome a meeting with you, Councillor Cartwright and Sir Robert, to visit the site and discuss the concerns raised by the residents, as well as the steps we are taking in line with the planning consent granted”
 

11. Local issues and members’ concerns
Sally Babi raised significant concerns about the light pollution coming from illuminated signs above food shops through the night. Cllr Cartwright will look into the matter.
Any Other Business

Committee members were alerted to the Easter Concert in aid of Ukrainian Refugees to be held at Our Lady Help of Christians Catholic Church on Wednesday 29th March.
12. Dates of next Executive Committee meetings
· Wednesday 3rd May – AGM
· Thursday 15th June 2023
· Thursday 21st September 2023 
· Thursday 23rd November 2023
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